DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE CIVIL AERONAUTICS ADMINISTRATION WASHINGTON 25

APR 2 6 1951

Mr. Amon G. Carter, Publisher Star Telegram Fort Worth, Texas

Dear Mr. Carter:

It has been my pleasure to work with you in your capacity as an honorary member of the Airports Advisory Committee from the time you became an honorary member of the Committee. I join Delos W. Rentzel and Donald W. Nyrop in recognizing the invaluable contribution you and your Committee have made in bringing about a better understanding of the problems confronting civil aviation and their solution.

It appears that I may soon be sworn in as Administrator of C.A.A. As I stated at your Wilmington meeting, I will need your help and the kind of assistance you and the Airports Advisory Committee have given to Mr. Rentzel and Mr. Nyrop. It gives me a sense of confidence as I approach this new responsibility to feel I will have the sound counsel of yourself and your associates on the Airports Advisory Committee. I am counting heavily on you and looking forward to a closer association with you in the work ahead.

Again let me add my appreciation to that of Mr. Rentzel and Mr. Nyrop for the fine work you are doing for our nation in the aviation field.

Sincerely yours,

C. F. Horne

Acting Director

Office of Federal Airways

